	Ref No.:   FOI-2324-SG14481

	Date FOI request received: 21 March 2024

	Date FOI response: 5 April 2024

	REQUEST: 
The number of Datix incidents logged involving patient misidentification, broken down by category of harm if possible, for each of the five following calendar years: 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023

If the trust did not or has stopped using Datix during this time period, please would you also provide details of incidents involving patient misidentification reported on any equivalent safety reporting system used by the trust.


	OUR RESPONSE:  
From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that compliance with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of information Act 2000, currently £450, as we do not centrally record the information being requested and this would require a manual review of all incidents to determine if the incident involved patient misidentification. 
However, rather than refusing your request in its entirety we are providing information where it is reasonable to do so.  We can advise for a keyword search for the date parameters requested, there was one incident recorded on our incident recording system in 2023 which did not result in any harm to patients.




